
 

Town of Freedom 

Comprehensive Plan Amendment Process 

 
WE WANT YOUR INPUT! The Town of Freedom is updating and amending their Comprehensive 

Plan. Communities with comprehensive plans are required by the State of Wisconsin to update their plan 

every 10 years to ensure that plan goals and the needs of citizens are being met. Comprehensive Plans are 

designed to assist communities’: 

• Identify areas appropriate for development and preservation 

• Provide a base for making land use decisions 

• Create a detailed strategy to implement the Town’s overall vision, goals, and objectives as stated 

in the plan. 

• Collect useful information such as demographics, trends, historic data, and to create projections 

on future community needs. 

 

Please help us with this project by taking 5-10 minutes to complete the 

survey.  The information we get from you will be combined with later 

participation efforts to update and amend the Town of Freedom 

Comprehensive Plan.  Your input is extremely important; as it will help 

the Town update the Comprehensive Plan to reflect the goals, values, and 

wishes of its citizens. The survey may be completed online utilizing the 

QR code to the right, printing from the Town of Freedom website, or by 

filling out the hard copy available at the following locations: 

  

Feel free to have any adult member of your household complete the survey. To ensure privacy, the survey 

does not ask you to provide your name. Please answer all questions.  Most questions will simply require 

you to put a check in the space next to the answer which best reflects your opinion. If you are completing 

a hard copy survey, please return via mail to the Sauk County Land Resources and Environment (LRE) 

Department at 505 Broadway, Baraboo, WI 53913. Please complete all online surveys or return hard 

copy surveys by Tuesday, October 3rd. The results of the survey will be presented at the following 

Comprehensive Plan Committee meeting and added as part of the amendment to the plan.  

 

Your input is extremely valued!   The Town’s plan serves as the guide to Town officials and residents on 

such issues as economic development, environmental preservation, land use and land division and 

agricultural opportunities.  This plan should reflect the vision, goals and values of all residents and 

landowners.  All Town of Freedom residents, landowners, neighboring governmental officials and 

interested persons are invited to participate in the Town of Freedom’s Comprehensive Plan amendment 

process. The Comprehensive Plan Committee will meet monthly on the 2nd Wednesday of the month at 

7:00 p.m. in the Town Hall located at 103 North Maple St, North Freedom, WI 53951. This project is 

being guided by the Town of Freedom Comprehensive Plan Committee, including members of the Town 

Plan Commission and citizen members, and with assistance from Sauk County: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Scan Here! 

• North Freedom Library 

105 Maple St. 

North Freedom, WI 53951 

• Rock Springs Library 

251 Railroad St 

Rock Springs, WI 53961 

 



 

 

Town of Freedom Comprehensive Plan Committee: 

Frank Anstett, Chairperson Gary Holmes, Member 

Carol Brueggeman, Vice Chairperson Susan Holding, Citizen Member 

Larry Phelps, Secretary Citizen Member 

Dennis Rehr, Town Board Representative/Member Cassandra Fowler, Sauk County LRE Dept. 

 

Any questions on the survey or the comprehensive plan update process may be directed to Town Clerk 

Jennifer Roloff at clerk-treasurer@freedomsaukwi.gov or at (608) 522-4343. 

 

 

Thank you, 

 

Town of Freedom Comprehensive Planning Committee 

 

mailto:clerk-treasurer@freedomsaukwi.gov

